FLEGGBURGH PARISH COUNCIL

Serving Fleggburgh, Billockby & Clippesby

MINUTES of the Extraordinary Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on 

Tuesday, 7th February 2017 at 7.30pm
Present:
  Frank Brown - Chairman      Jennifer Colman – Parish Clerk

Councillors : David Woollard,  Jonathan Roper,  Barry Hall, Jean Lindsay, Richard Sewell, June Pratt

Members of Public:
None

Apologies:

Haydn Thirtle, Rachael Tait

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30pm and said he wished to remind Councillors of the rules of the Parish Council Meetings, which had become somewhat disorderly due to the disruptive attitude of members of the Parish during Public Discussion over the last 4 meetings.

a) There must be no dialogue with the public. - a question shall not require a response at the meeting nor start a debate on the question. The Chairman of the Meeting may direct that it be itemised for the next Meeting.

b) All questions must go through the Chairman.
c) No member of the Council shall disclose or discuss on voting or planning comments made by a Councillor to any person. 
Public Discussion:
No questions had been received, no members of public present. 

Declaration of Interest:
None
Minutes:
The Minutes of the Meeting on 19th January 2017 were taken as read and proposed for signature by Jonathan Roper and seconded by June Pratt, all in favour.
Finance:

a) Investments.

The Council’s financial investments for 2017/18 were discussed.  Richard Sewell, Finances Councillor, proposed that £5,195 be invested in the high interest account, but reminded the Council that this money could not, without penalty, be accessed until March 2018. This will leave £1,967 for emergencies in the Instant Access account. 

There was a short discussion regarding the unexpected, high costs of an Election estimated presently at £1,088. Jonathan Roper stated that it was an absolute disgrace to force an Election, with the subsequent costs to the Parish, especially when general funding has and will be cut back by the Borough Council. He added there is a proper election every 4 years, the last in May 2016 or the Co-option system under which Rachael Tait, Jean Lindsay and June Pratt were elected over the last 2 years. Why did they not use those opportunities? This was unanimously agreed. 

To invest £5,195 was proposed by Jonathan Roper and seconded by Barry Hall.  All in favour.

b) Village Hall Car Park Contribution & VAT

The Clerk had twice emailed the Village Hall Chairman with cc to the Village Hall Liaison Councillor, to advise the Council before this Meeting, if the £4,000 plus VAT agreed funding from the Parish Council to supplement the costs to resurface the Village Hall car park would be required this year.  The Clerk had received no confirmation from either, so the monies would be invested until next year.

c) Election Expenses

These have occurred due to a forced election by 2 parishioners writing to GYBC with 10 supporting signatures each, requesting a full Election instead of Co-option of a Councillor.  Estimated costs received from GYBC for the Election on 16th March were £1,088, which did not include the issue of Polling Cards.  There was a short discussion and it was unanimously agreed that to make it an indisputable election to ask GYBC to send Polling Cards to the Electorate.  The Clerk was asked to notify the Elections Manager.

The Chairman read out the letter of resignation from David Woollard, which caused dismay from the Councillors, but he could not be dissuaded from leaving. Jonathan Roper said the Parish Council would miss him and Jean Lindsay added it would be difficult to replace him and his knowledge of Parish matters. The Chairman thanked him for his 20 years service to the Parish. The Chairman was then asked if this 2nd vacancy could be filled at the forthcoming election. The Chairman had been told by the Election Manager that this was not possible and there would have to be another election or co-option.  He added that he had received a letter of application.

Standing Orders & Code of Conduct

a)
Jean Lindsay questioned if the Parish Council had made a wrong decision causing all the upset on Standing Orders and was appalled by some of the questions posed. It was unanimously agreed that the Councillors knew of no bad management or had never known Meetings like those over the past months, with the continued, faultfinding questioning from 2 members of the Parish. Although not adopted and not required by law for a Parish Council the Model Standing Orders from NALC were now posted on the website along with the Code of Conduct first adopted in 2001 and again in 2007.  It was unanimously agreed that Standing Orders would be reviewed and adopted at the Annual Parish Council Meeting in May 2017.

Transparency Code Funding

a) An email had been received advising of the funding available to comply with the Smaller Authorities Transparency Code which requires the online publication of certain information which the Government requests and to provide taxpayers with a clear picture of the Council’s activities, spending and governance.  The Clerk presently uses her own computer, printer and Internet, but we would be able to apply for the funding of a laptop, scanner and software for the Parish Council and any necessary training plus costs for the time taken to upload information to the web. There was a short discussion regarding who would actually own, maintain and replace the equipment and who would attend training. Jonathan Roper said it was important to keep up with training and the Chairman stated it was obvious the Clerk should undertake the new responsibilities. It was unanimous that, although there was no guarantee we would get it, we should apply for funding. The Clerk was asked to submit an application.



Parish Clerk
a)
The Clerk had submitted a letter of resignation to leave at the end of February 2017. Rachael Tait said she knew someone who may be interested in taking up the post, but the offer to apply was turned down.  There was unanimous opinion that the Clerk should rescind her resignation and it was suggested with the extra workload a salary increase may be in order.  The Clerk thanked the Councillors for their support and agreed to stay, but declined an increase. It was a unanimous decision to re-instate Ms Colman as Clerk.  It was suggested that her salary could be reviewed at the Annual Parish Council meeting in May, when more was known on the extra workload and training. The Chairman thanked the Clerk for her decision.


Correspondence
23 letters received between 20th & 30th January had all been copied via email to Councillors.

Any Other Business:

The Council cannot lawfully decide anything that is raised under this item and are only matters for consideration at a future meeting.



.


Barry Hall said that the potholes in Town Road had not been filled.  The Clerk said that NCC had been notified, the work logged and on the jobs list.


Jean Lindsay advised that the Clippesby footpath had been ploughed.  It was generally thought this would be rectified as last year, if not the farmer would be contacted.



June Pratt informed that the Muckfleet ligger had not yet been repaired.  The Clerk will remind NCC who had been notified, the work logged and on the jobs list.


The Meeting ended at
9.10pm


Next Meeting Thursday 30th March 2017








Signed........................................................
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